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End of Life Notification EOL #20.025 
 
This document is an End of Life (hereafter EOL) notification for the 30GHz Photoreceiver 
and its variants due to an EOL of the used TIA.   
 
 
Affected Part Numbers 
The Photoreceiver and related part numbers affected by this EOL are listed in the table 
below.  Replacement PNs are available and can be customized.  The 
corresponding GEN2 replacement PNs are listed in the table below 
 

OLD II-VI PART NUMBER (EOL, GEN1) NEW II-VI PART NUMBER (NEW, GEN2) 

XPRV2022A-VF-FP XPRV2025A-Vx-yy*  
(x = F, M, yy = FP, FA) 
 
*Not a committed product yet 

XPRV2022A-VM-FP 
XPRV2022A-VF-SP 
XPRV2022A-VF-FA 

 
Terms 
The minimum EOL order quantity (MOQ) is 1 pc per PN.  All current and future purchase 
orders for the XPRV2022A-Vx-yy module are immediately non-cancellable, non-refundable 
(hereafter, NCNR) and all EOL POs need to reflect that the orders are NCNR.   
 
 
End of Life Dates 
The EOL last time buy date is Dec 31, 2020 and the last time ship date that can be requested 
is Mar 31, 2021.   
 
RMA Replacements 
For products under warranty, II-VI reserves the right to replace any of the discontinued 
products listed above returned under RMA (Return Material Authorization) with a credit.  
 
 
For More Information 
II-VI Incorporated 
375 Saxonburg Boulevard 
Saxonburg, PA  16056 
photonics.sales@ii-vi.com  
www.ii-vi.com 
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